
Silver Lake Lutheran Council Minutes 
Minutes Pending Approval 

May 21, 2019 
 

People in attendance: Kathy Kreuscher, Larry Johnson, Carol Bergo, Bill Loberg, Gus Hagen, 

& Orval Quam 

The Treasurer’s report was given by Kathy Kreuscher. Motion to accept the report was made 

and seconded. Motion carried. 

The Secretary report was read. Motion to accept the report was made and seconded.  Motion 

carried.   

Old Business: 

1. Installation of Air Conditioning is complete. 

2. Electronic Sign: Electrical line has to be found and determine what needs to be done. 

3. Larry Johnson is working with the electrician to complete the work on the heater in the 

Foyer. 

4. Loberg Construction will work on building a ramp with 6’ railing and doing sidewalk repair 

leading into the church as weather and time permits. Anti-slip pads will be added to cement 

on the ramp to address concerns about slipping. 

5. As weather and events permit the outside of the basement wall will have plastic applied and 

be re-sloped to prevent water leakage. 

6. Bill Loberg will organize putting up the Memorial Day Flags and will address and needing 

to be replaced. 

7. Tree trimming has been completed. Checking into tree removal service for tree interfering 

with the septic tank. 

8. The insurance company covering the church is developing a fire alarm for rural churches. 

Fire extinguishers have been checked and are up to date. 

Church attendance concerns:  

1. “Silver Lake June Fellowship Event” will be held on Sunday, June 2nd at the China 

Restaurant in Albert Lea. All are invited to attend. 

2. Still need to contact the Northwood Anchor about how the One In Christ Church listing is 

printed in the paper. To see if it can be made easier to read. 

New Business: 

1. Discussion was held on Silver Lake’s contribution of $200 for the Northeastern Iowa 

Synod.  Motion to do the contribution was made and seconded. Motion carried. 

2. Discussion was held about applying for a grant from the WCDA for another solar panel. 

Bill Loberg wills tart gathering required information to apply. 

3. Discussion was held about mapping out paring for cars. It was noted if handicap parking is 

designated the rest of the parking lot will need to be mapped out for parking at that time. 

Next Council meeting will be held at 7:00 pm Tuesday, June 18th at Immanuel. 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made and seconded. Motion carried. We closed with The 

Lord’s Prayer. 

Respectfully submitted by Carol Bergo 

 


